TWINNING COMMITTEE FOR CORNWALL
Minutes of General Meeting

Sunday 25th January 2015 at 2.30pm at St Bart’s Church Hall, Church Lane
1. APOLOGIES

Chris Granger (Calstock), Jenni Sweet (Restormel), Sally MacCabe  (St Ives), Ebby Anstey (Restormel), Janet Fincher (Torpoint), Eric Fincher (Torpoint), Erica Brown (Truro-Boppard) 
MEMBERS ATTENDING

Sue Lumley (Callington) [chair], Richard Lumley (Callington), Andrew Boaden (Saltash), Roger Holmes (Liskeard), Beatrice Kerno (St Stithians & Porthleven/Sithney), Jean Anderson (Truro-Morlaix), Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix), Fred Smee (Lostwithiel), Ann Smee (Lostwithiel), Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth),  June Thomas (Bodmin French), Alan Ransom (Truro Boppard),  Brian Battye (Newquay)
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

Minutes of the September 2014 meeting were accepted as a true record: Proposed by Fred Smee (Lostwithiel), Seconded by Brian Battye  (Newquay). Passed unanimously.

3. MATTERS ARISING

Gypfunk had been contacted by two associations but the cost of hire was £425 including travel costs which was prohibitive for small organisations.
Beatrice raised the question of information on the benefits of twinning; this had proved lacking and Rick said he would produce a tri-fold to hand to existing associations who are as yet not affiliated. 
There was no further information on Ron Daniel’s state of health.

4. CORRESPONDENCE
One important email from Fred which has been passed on to all associations:-
Our new broker is Restormel Insurance Services, 26 Fore Street, Lostwithiel. PL22 OBL.

Tel. 
email; restormelis@btconnect.com
Our personal contact is Chris Knight

Further to a possible new twinning for Camborne, their chairman, David Oates, has made contact with Chris Sealy, and the Mayor at La Roche Bernard, but to date has had no reply.
No other correspondence, other than regular internal emails.
5. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Sue reported the main item since September had been the AGM. The new venue would be discussed in Item 7. It had been well attended and the presentation by the bursary student had shown an excellent and well motivated young lady who had made the most of the opportunity. The lottery had been a success and the outcome would be covered in Item 7.
Sue wished everyone a happy new year and hope that they would have a successful twinning year.

6. TREASURER’S REPORT


Current A/C @ HSBC

Balance carried forward 14 January 2015

   

£1971.58
CHANGE OF INSURANCE BROKER
Fred notified delegates that on 1 October 2014 our insurance company, Towergate Insurance, relocated from Penzance to new offices in Camborne. By 1 November they had lost by voluntary redundancy both our contacts, Nicola Morehen nand Hannah Shapland. Matt Ellin was appointed as caretaker manager.

On 1 December TCC was advised that all small business accounts would be transferred to a customer services centre in Manchester. Fearing loss of local knowledge and personal contact, Fred decided to seek a change to a local broker in Cornwall. The replacement broker is now:-
Restormel Insurance Services

26 Fore Street

Lostwithiel PL22 0BL

The personal contact is:- Chris Knight (Tel: 01208 872700; email: restormelis@btconnect.com
Sue reminded members to send a list of events to Restormel Insurance Services; ideally a list for the whole year with name of the event, an idea of numbers etc. This is, Sue underlined, public liability insurance and not travel insurance.

7. FEEDBACK ON AGM & LOTTERY
The returns on the number of tickets sold had been rather mixed. A number of groups had not advised Fred of sales.
FRED REQUESTED THAT ASSOCIATION TREASURERS SEND HIM INFORMATION ON TICKETS SOLD SO THAT LOTTERY PAPERWORK CAN BE COMPLETED AT THEIR EARLIEST CONVENIENCE. 

Lilian Polkinghorne (Restormel) felt the food was superior to previous; we were quite cramped, maybe we are a victim of our own success. Beatrice Kerno (Stithians) reported that we could have had a carvery and that the room could have been blacked out. Brian thought the venue convenient in terms of its centrality, but that the service was slow. This had had a knock-on effect on the afternoon’s activities.

A suggestion was made to start the day 30 minutes earlier. Beatrice would get back to the Victoria Inn and bring back the findings to the April meeting.

8. BOULES

Sue and Rick had visited the Merrymore Inn in Mawganporth to explore the use of their car park. They had been very accommodating and offered the use. However, the surface was not felt to be conducive for boules. There would be £2.50 per day per car for parking. Sue and Rick would not recommend it as a playing surface.

Truro would be available for use this year. Sue suggested that the original suggestion to use Truro to open the competition up to associations in the west. The date of 14th June was suggested. Proposed by Lilian Polkinghorne (Restormel) and seconded by Jean Anderson (Truro-Morlaix). Accepted unanimously. Trennick Mill was available for food nearby.  If any association would like to provide a BBQ they could take on the entrepreneurial challenge! Food hygiene regulations would have to be fully considered.
9. BURSARY
Torpoint had pursued an avenue but it had not been forthcoming. Sue stressed that the process should be organised through the local twinning association. The burden of securing a successful candidate should be on the association. They become the sponsors for the individual, allocating suitable accommodation in the twin town. The bursary is for travel and incidental expenses, not for accommodation.
10. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Next meeting would be on 19th April at the usual venue:-

St Bart’s Church Hall, Church Lane, off Fore Street, Lostwithiel PL22 0EQ
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